
Bonneville received two scoping comments by phone:  

 

• A neighboring landowner mentioned that the property where the project activities would occur 

has an agricultural well and pump that produces high noise levels between April and October 

when an adjacent alfalfa farm needs irrigation. The noise generated by the pump scares off local 

wildlife and is bothersome to the neighboring residents. The landowner requests that some part 

of the proposed project address this noise issue because efforts to work directly with the 

property owner to address it have been unsuccessful.   

 

• A neighboring landowner expressed excitement about the project but has concerns that the 

extremely noisy well pump will continue to scare off wildlife. The landowner also asked whether 

the project sponsor, CTUIR, would repair/re-gravel the access driveway off the main road once 

construction is complete.  

 


